
CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING 

June 2, 2020 

Zoom Virtual Meeting 

 

• THOSE IN ATTENDANCE:  Terri DiBacco, Lay Director; Father Weary 
Spiritual Advisor; Deacon Greg Amarante, Assistant Spiritual Advisor.  
Chairpersons in attendance:  Ron Borza, Robbie Davis, Tony Devlin, Richard 
Druffner, Roseann Guerrini, Nancy Keener, Ann Marie Segilia, Tina Stryker.  
Other Committee Members in attendance:  Harris and Robbie Kalemtis.  
Guests:  Ashley Honabach, Nancy Ramhap 

• Opening prayer  

• LAY DIRECTOR REPORT 
o Terri DiBacco opened meeting. 
o Minutes for the May, 2020 meeting were accepted as submitted after 

corrections. 

• TREASURER REPORT 
o The May beginning checkbook balance was $4,105.24 and ending balance 

$4,150.24. 
o Report was accepted as submitted. 

• PRE-CURSILLO REPORT 
o Tina Stryker is reviewing the Sponsor and Candidate’s letters for the 

weekend.  She is also reviewing information on the new Step by Step and 
how it will relate to this committee. 

• CURSILLO COMMITTEE REPORT 
o Cursillo Committee reports that the summer weekends for both men and 

women have been postponed to the next year.  Hopefully, Spiritual 

Advisors and team members who had already committed to those 

weekends will be available when it is appropriate to hold those weekends. 

o The Women’s 100th Winter Weekend will now be held at St. Mary of 

Providence in Everson, PA. 

o I will present to the new chair the applications and names of Spiritual 

Advisors for said weekends.  I have attached an informal list of duties for 

the Chair of Cursillo Committee for reference and editing as needed. 

o I wish to thank the Secretariat for their confidence in me during my 

interim time as Cursillo Committee.  This is a position that I held 

previously and there have been many adverse events in my life over these 

months, not the least being the illness and death of my husband Bill.  Your 

prayers have been appreciated and much needed 

 

 

 



• POST-CURSILLO 
o The first Virtual Ultreya will be held on June 20, 2020. 

• SCHOOL OF LEADERS 
o Virtual School of Leaders will be held on June 11, 2020, will Fr. Weary is 

giving the Doctrinal Talk and Wendy Vogt is giving the Method talk. 
o Discussion and thoughts for the next book for School of Leaders 

• COMMUNICATIONS REPORT 

o Discussion on the Website and the E-newsletter was offered by Ann 

Marie Segilia. 

o Nothing new to report regarding Palanca Net or database. 

• OTHER BUSINESS 

o Further discussion was continued from the March, 2020, meeting by Terri 

DiBacco that a letter, which had been agreed to by the Secretariat at the 

March meeting,  will be sent to Bishop Gainer to give him an update on 

the Committee Meetings that have been held to date.  An update on what 

the other Dioceses in our Region are doing with respect to the new Step-

by-Step Rector’s Guide was also presented.  

o Discussion on future meetings for the new Step-by-step Guide and how 

to move forward with these meetings. 

o The current Articles of Operation for our Harrisburg Cursillo Movement 

is being reviewed by Richard Druffner, who is also in the process of 

redoing these bylaws.   

o The Region 2 Fall Encounter will be held on October 10, 2020, at the 

Dioceses of Harrisburg Conference Center. 

o Elections for open Committee Chairs was held.  Nancy Keener offered 

the 1st nomination and seconded by Ann Marie Segilia for Nancy Ramhap 

and Tony Devlin as co-chars for the Cursillo Committee; and Richard 

Druffner for Administrator/Treasurer.  Vote was unanimous.  Welcome 

to our new Committee Chairs. 

o Next Secretariat meeting will be held on Tuesday, July 7, 2020.  Place for 

the meeting to be determined. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Ann Marie Segilia 

Secretary 


